Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In the Matter of the Application of Snappy Phone of Texas, Inc. d/b/a Snappy Phone for the cancellation of its Certificate of Service Authority
	)

)

))


	                 Case No. CD-2005-0243


Staff Recommendation

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff) and for its Recommendation states:

1.
Snappy Phone of Texas, Inc. d/b/a Snappy Phone seeks cancellation of the certificate of service authority to provide basic local telecommunications services and interexchange telecommunications service that the Commission granted it in Case Nos. TA-2000-372 and TA-2000-783.  

2.
As indicated in Staff’s Memorandum attached as Appendix A, Staff has no objection to the cancellation of Snappy Phone’s certificate of service authority or its associated tariffs, Missouri PSC Tariff No. 1 and Missouri PSC Tariff No. 2.  

3.
However, in Snappy Phone’s application, the company indicated that no annual reports were overdue.  This is incorrect.  The company has not submitted its Calendar Year 2003 annual reports to the Commission.  Unlike other companies where the Commission has cancelled certificates without receiving annual reports, this company was actually providing service during the year covered by the annual report; the company can still be found; and the company has provided no reason why the company cannot complete it at this time.  The undersigned Staff counsel has contacted Snappy Phone’s counsel twice to indicate that the 2003 annual report was not received by the Commission and was overdue, and that that fact would be mentioned at this time.  Accordingly, Staff recommends that the Commission grant the certificate cancellation only after the company submits its 2003 annual report to the Commission and provides notice to the Commission in this case that it has been submitted.


WHEREFORE, the Staff recommends that the Commission cancel the certificate of service authority granted to Snappy Phone of Texas, Inc. d/b/a Snappy Phone in Case Nos. TA-2000-372 and TA-2000-783 to provide basic local telecommunications service and interexchange telecommunications service as well as its tariffs, Missouri PSC Tariff No. 1 and Missouri PSC Tariff No. 2, after the company submits its 2003 annual report and notice to the Commission thereof.
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